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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

15 June 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your fitness report for the reporting 

period 1 July 2021 to 27 August 2021, and the 27 August 2021 Administrative Remarks 6105 

(page 11) entry and associated rebuttal statement.  The Board considered that your request is 

based upon new evidence, specifically, correspondence from your former First Sergeant (1stSgt), 

the individual arrested for driving under the influence.  You also provided correspondence from 

your chain of command. 

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 entry counseling you for failing to use 

proper judgment, responsibility, and maintaining a high level of personal and professional 

conduct, which resulted in the loss of trust and confidence and relief of your duties and 

responsibilities as the Company Gunnery Sergeant.  The Board also noted that you 

acknowledged the entry and in your statement, you took responsibility for your poor judgment.  

The Board determined that the contested entry was written and issued according to the 

MARCORSEPMAN.  Specifically, the entry provided written notification concerning your 

deficiencies, specific recommendations for corrective action, where to seek assistance, the 






